Oregon State University Retirement Association (OSURA)

Minutes of the Board Meeting

Thursday, July 25, 2002

Present:
Bill Brennan, Les Dunnington, Irma Delson, Gale Hazel, George Keller, Kathy Meddaugh Claudia Painter, Jean Peters, Marilyn Sarff 

Absent:
Les Risser, Bill Wilkins

Special Guest:
Jackie Balzer, Co-Director, Student Orientation & Retention Program (SOAR)

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes:  The Minutes from the June 12, 2002 OSURA Board Meeting were approved as amended.  Les Dunnington will serve on the Program Committee, and Bill Brennan will serve on the Volunteerism Committee.  

Treasurer’s Report:
Jean Peters reported that since our last meeting 2 new members have joined, which brings our account balance to $1408. 

New Committee Members:

· Marilyn Sarff contacted Elaine Van Vleet, and Jerry and Dale Ward to inquire about whether they would be interested in serving on an OSURA committee.  All expressed an interested, but no specific committee assignments were made.  Les Dunnington will follow-up with Van Vleet, and the Wards, plus Norma Barnhisel and Judy Brazee to determined their level of interest and suggest a committee assignment. 

· Jean Peters reported that David Eiseman will serve on the Volunteerism Committee.

· Claudia Painter reported that she will meet with Pam Brodus in Human Resources regarding the OSURA Web page.  She has also updated and/or changed some of the links on the page.

· Les Dunnington met with Bob Becker (OPRI) to get an update on PERS developments.  He reported that there are two groups, the Governor’s Task Force and the Speaker’s Task Force investigating possible changes in the PERS system.  No definitive recommendations have been made thus far. 

Programs:

· Fall Kick-Off Event:  George Keller, working with Mike Corwin in Athletics, has arranged an event featuring a behind the scenes look OSU Athletic facilities.  The date of the event will be Friday, September 27th.  Participants will tour Gill Coliseum, Reser Stadium, and the Truax Indoor Practice facility.  A box lunch will be provided.  Cost for the lunch is $5.25.  The tour will begin at 11:00 a.m.  Participants will be asked to meet in the Gill Coliseum front lobby.  This event will be advertised through our OSURA newsletter, which will be mailed to active members only.  A registration form will be included in the newsletter.  The completed form will be returned to OSURA-Athletics: Behind the Scenes, University Special Events, 524 Kerr Admin., Campus.  Deadline for registrations will be Friday, Sept. 20th.

· OSU Viticulture and Backstage at the Theater Tour:  Due to Bill Wilkins absence, there was no further discussion by the Board on this potential activity.  Discussion on the event will be moved to the Board agenda for August.

· Emotional Aspects of Retirement:  Kathy Meddaugh reported that she has done preliminary research on the potential audience for a workshop.  She estimated that well over a 1000 people may be interested in attending.  Kathy  recommended  that the workshop be offered several times during the year, and suggested that a date in October and April be considered.  Kathy will continue to work on planning this activity with others in the Dept. of Human Resources.

· Other Ideas:  Recently, Marilyn Sarff spoke with Denny Wolverton (Oregon Stater photographer).  Denny has traveled extensively in Ireland and Africa, and   offered to conduct lectures highlighting his travels as a possible event for OSURA.  Marilyn also suggested that the Board investigate offering OSURA members a 20% discount for purchases at the OSU Book Store and OSU Press.  After a brief Board discussion, Marilyn will follow-up with the OSU Book Store, as well as the OSU I.D. Center to find out more about the possibility of offering a Book Store discount and whether the I.D. Center would need to issue some sort of identification card to members.  

Volunteerism:

· Special Guest Jackie Balzer spoke at length to the Board about potential volunteer opportunities though the Office of Student Orientation and Retention.  The most immediate need for volunteers will be on September 25 (Move In Day).  Volunteers are needed to help answer questions and direct new students as they arrive on campus.  Jean Peters and Bill Brennan agreed to contact OSURA members by phone about volunteering to help.  They will try to find pairs of volunteers to cover 2-hour shifts throughout the day on Sept 25, 30, and Oct. 1.  These volunteers will be positioned near the Memorial Union, Kerr Admin. Bldg., and the Alumni Center.  Jackie agreed to supply information, maps, and OSU T-Shirts (orange attire) if needed.  Other events discussed where volunteers are needed were the OSU Welcome Barbecue on September 25, the OSU Odyssey and Odyssey Footsteps Programs, Beaver Open House, and the START Dessert.

· Fall International Student Abroad Program: Because of time constraints, this topic was not discussed.

· Other OSU Areas Needing Volunteers: Because of time constraints, this topic was not discussed.

· OSURA Policy on Promoting Volunteerism on OSURA Web Page: After a brief discussion, the Board agreed that volunteer opportunities promoted on the OSURA Web page be limited to requests from OSU organizations. 

OSURA Newsletter: Irma Delson suggested that the OSURA newsletter eventually be Web based.  However, the initial newsletter, scheduled to be mailed in early Sept., will be printed and mailed plus linked on the OSURA Web site.  Irma urged that we try to educate our members about our Web site and newsletter in order to save costs, and to disseminate information faster.  Claudia Painter will coordinate getting the newsletter linked to the OSURA Web site.  Irma will write the copy, and Kathy Meddaugh will do the layout.  Gale Hazel will supply the mailing labels, and Marilyn Sarff volunteered to prepare the newsletter for mailing.  

OSURA Brochure:  Gale Hazel presented a draft copy of the OSURA brochure to the Board.  She will finalize the design and content of the brochure in time for the next Board meeting.  Kathy Meddaugh added that her staff has been working to identify others who retired in the years prior to the installation of the Banner system.  These people have not been contacted about OSURA because their information was purged. The Board agreed the OSURA brochure would be a good piece to mail to this additional group once their addresses are confirmed.  

A.L.L. Report:  Jean Peters shared with the Board the proposed ALL course offerings for the Fall.  ALL is planning courses around a French theme.  There are approximately 8 courses offered over several weeks.  Participants will pay $100 to enroll in any course offered within a 12 month period.  Stephanie Jorgensen has been hired part-time as ALL’s administrator.

Other Business:


The University of Washington Retirement Association event on Sept. 22-25, 2002.  Due to the length of the meeting, there was no Board discussion.


The AROHE International Conference (Assoc. of Retirement Organizations in Higher Education) October 15-17, 2002 at Indiana University in Bloomington.  Claudia Painter gave Jean Peters the conference brochure.  Jean will make copies and share with others on the Board.

Next Meeting:  Friday, August 23, 2002, 1:00 – 3:00 p.m., OSU Foundation Board Room

Meeting Adjourned: After no further discussion, the meeting adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

